

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH

May 18, 2011

Jeffrey B. Buck [redacted]

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services

Department of Public Health

Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, 5th Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168

http://www.mass.gov/reg/boards/pharmacy

Received

MAY 25 2011

BOARD OF PHARMACY

Re: Jeffrey B. Buck - Mass. Pharmacist Intern Registration No. PI155004

Complaint No. PHA 2009-0176 (Boston Municipal Court, W. Roxbury Division

Nos. 09 06 CR 3096 and 09 06 CR 2879)/MCPHS Disciplinary Matter)

MCPHS Disciplinary Suspension - eff. 11/23/09
Intern registration Rescinded December 7, 2009
Intern registration inquiry March 25, 2011

Dear Mr. Buck:

The Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) has reviewed the MPRS assessment results completed as requested by the Board relating to your request for re-registration as a pharmacy intern.

Please be advised that after review of the above reference matters and with continuing concern regarding your personal conduct while you were previously registered as a pharmacist intern, the Board has determined to again issue you a Massachusetts Pharmacist Intern Registration on PROBATIONARY status that until such time as you are awarded a doctorate of pharmacy degree by Massachusetts College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences (MCPHS). No intern hours accumulated under your previous intern registration may be utilized for licensure as a pharmacist in any jurisdiction. The Board will periodically review your intern registration status and you may be required to appear before the Board or provide information as requested by the Board while you are registered as an intern.

You are required to IMMEDIATELY notify the Board by telephone (Office of Public Protection/ Pharmacy Investigator 617 973 0888) and in writing at the address above if you are terminated from MCPHS. If you are determined to be a student not in good standing at MCPHS or in violation of any of the statutes or regulations pertaining to licensure and practice of pharmacy in

the Commonwealth, please be advised that the Board will take immediate action regarding your Pharmacist Intern Registration No. PI PI155004.

Upon your graduation from MCPHS and the filing of an application for licensure as a pharmacist in the Commonwealth, you will be required to provide a letter of reference from the MCPHS Office of the Dean of Students relating to your application for licensure and your disciplinary record at MCPHS. You will also be required to disclose the probationary status of your Massachusetts internship to any other jurisdiction that you may file an application for licensure upon graduation.

The Board advises you of its continuing concern regarding your ability to practice pharmacy and conduct your personal affairs in a manner that comports with professional practice standards. Any future personal or professional conduct that does not meet the standards expected by the Board will be considered by the Board as indicative that you do not meet the qualifications for licensure in the Commonwealth.

By your signature below, you acknowledge and agree to the terms by which the Board will again issue you an intern registration.

Very truly yours.

Stanley B. Walczyk, R.Ph.

President

Dec. No. 2623

cc: Douglas J. Pisano. Ph.D., Professor and Dean, School of Pharmacy-Boston, MCPHS

Accepted and Agreed to this 23 day of May, 2011.

Jeffrey B. Buck

[redacted]



DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH COMMISSIONER The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 200, 2nd Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168

http://www.mass.gov/reg/boards/ph

December 22, 2009

Jeffrey B. Buck [redacted]

Re: Jeffrey B. Buck - Mass. Pharmacist Intern Registration No. PI 155004

Complaint No. PHA 2009-0176 (Boston Municipal Court - 09 06 CR 3096 and 2879)

MCPHS Disciplinary Matter - Denial of Appeal dated December 10, 2009

Dear Mr. Buck:

In response to your telephone inquiry this date, please be advised that the Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) is aware of the denial of your appeal of the disciplinary findings of Massachusetts College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences (MCPHS) related to the conduct which was the basis of the above-referenced pending the court proceedings.

Please be advised that the Board has voted to RESCIND your Massachusetts Pharmacist Intern Registration (No. PI 155004) as of the date of this letter (12/15/09 Board meeting). 2009). As you are aware, pharmacist intern registration is contingent upon current matriculation status as a college of pharmacy student in good standing. Your intern registration wallet card should be returned to the Board at the address above within five days of the date of this letter.

The Board is aware that you are currently employed as a pharmacy technician (Pharmacy Technician 10174). The above-referenced pending court proceedings will be considered by the Board regarding your pharmacy technician registration.

Cam T. DeVita

James T. DeVita, R.Ph.

President

Dec. No. 2219

CERTIFIED MAIL No. 7008 1680 0001 1520 1031 and First Class Mail

cc: Dawn A. Eades, Assoc. Dean of Students, MCPHS